February 10, 2014

Tony Trigiani Never Forgotten National Memorial Foundation 6 Vansco Road Toronto, Ontario M8Z 5J4



Dear Mr. Trigiani:

Victoria County Municipal Council, meeting in regular session on January 20, 2014 approved a motion in support of the national war memorial proposed for Green Cove, Victoria County.

Council considers this project to be a significant development in recognition of the great debt owed to Canadians who fought for the freedoms we all enjoy. The project, funded in large part by private Canadian sources, is a tremendously ambitious project which will honour our war dead for all time.

As Council understands the project, the sponsors have designed the project for Green Cove and have received support from Parks Canada for establishing this memorial within the National Park boundary. The location was chosen by the project proponents because of the proximity of the site to the battlefields of Europe, where so many of our sons and daughters died, defending our values.

Municipal Council understands that the proponents will be conducting public discussions on the project to explain the purpose, scope, funding and operational requirements as the project moves toward fruition.

Victoria County Municipal Council endorses the proposed project and commends you and your partners for their vision and dedication to such a noble cause. Council looks forward to the public forums which are to be scheduled and which will provide additional information to the public, the residents and the citizens of Canada on this historic undertaking for the benefit of all mankind.

Respectfully yours,

A. W. (Sandy) Hudson

Chief Administrative Officer

Office of the CAO

Post Office Box 370 495 Chebucto Street Baddeck, Nova Scotia BOE 1B0

**TELEPHONE** (902) 295-3660 **FACSIMILE** (902) 295-3331

www.victoriacounty.com